
Guidelines for Budgeting for Data and Safety Monitoring Activities
As an aid in preparing the budget section of a grant application, this document provides guidelines for budgeting for these activities which may involve utilizing a Safety Officer or a Data and Safety Monitoring Board. For additional information see NIA Data and Safety Monitoring Policies . 

Safety Officer - roles and responsibilities will vary depending on the study. The cost estimate for the Safety Officer will depend on the expected recruitment/enrollment rate, number of adverse events (AEs) and serious adverse events (SAEs) anticipated in the study, and other criteria that may impact the time commitment and level of review required (e.g., frequency of review, or expected number of AE/SAEs). For budgeting purposes, consider the cost of compensating the Safety Officer with consideration for the study parameters and for the cost of preparing and transmitting materials and reports. 

Data and Safety Monitoring Board - is appointed by and reports to the NIA. Usually the Data and Safety Monitoring Board (DSMB) meets at least twice a year.  The meetings may be in person or via teleconference.   The frequency, format and type of meeting will be determined by the DSMB and by the NIA. 

The grant budget should reflect support and/or compensation for DSMB-related activities and may include materials, travel expenses, member time, staff costs, statistical analysis and travel to DSMB meetings for study staff and DSMB members. When estimating travel, assume meetings will be held in the Washington, D.C. area. DSMB members are usually compensated for their time for review of the study materials and participation in the meetings at up to $1,000 per year depending upon the type and complexity of the study. 


